
 
LAW ENFORCEMENT CERTIFICATION OFFICE  

4491 Cerrillos Rd., Santa Fe, NM 87507 
505-827-9252

March 20, 2025 

TO:   All New Mexico News Agencies 

FROM:  New Mexico Law Enforcement Certification Board 

RE:  News Release Regarding Termination of Joshua Calder as CEO of the 
Law Enforcement Certification Board 

At a Special Meeting held today, March 20, 2025, the New Mexico Law Enforcement 
Certification Board voted in open session to terminate Joshua Calder as CEO of the Law 
Enforcement Certification Board, effective immediately.  We wish Mr. Calder the best of 
luck in his future endeavors.   

Law Enforcement 
Certification Board 

https://www.lea.nm.gov 

Vacant 
Chair 

Chief Erin Toadlena-Pablo   
Gallup Police Department 

Sheriff Matthew T. Hutchinson 
Eddy County Sheriff’s Office 

Chief Thomas Romero (Ret.)     
Retired Law Enforcement Officer 

Chief Summer Mirabal     
Taos Pueblo DPS 

Carly Lea Huffman        
Public Safety Telecommunicator 

Joseph Paul Walsh, Esq. 
Attorney 

Cody R. Rogers, Esq. 
Attorney 

Julie Ann Ball, Esq.   
Attorney 

Dawn Myers, Assoc. Proof.  
Criminal Justice Professor 

Dr. Bobbie J. Green   
Citizen-at-large 

Joshua M. Calder 
Chief Executive Officer 


